
ADDENDUM #1 
November 4, 2009 

RFP # 22-10 
Request for Proposals 

Engineering & Design Services 
Peirce Island Trails 

This Addendum forms part of the original document marked: RFP #22-10 Engineering & 
Design Services – Peirce Island Trails.        

The following questions have been asked and answered. 
The questions are in bold and the answers are italicized. 
 
Question #1  Does the topographic survey and existing conditions plan require a NH 
surveyor stamp? 
Yes 
 
Question #2 Is there a design budget for the project? 
No 
 
Question #3 Is funding local or is there state or federal monies involved? 
Local funding only. 
 
Question #4 Schedule, The proposed schedule is very tight; weather is mentioned as a 
factor in starting the project, if permitting is required, will there be an adjustment in the 
schedule to complete the scope of work should permitting delay completion of the drawings? 
Yes. 
 
Question #5 What is the estimated schedule for review of proposals and selection of a firm? 
Intent is for final selection no later than November 30, 2009. 
 
Question #6 The trail section requiring re-design to address erosion issues, is the erosion 
do to a significant storm event or other factors? 
Erosion has been an ongoing issue since the trail segment was initially constructed. 
 
Question #7 Is there a written portion of the 1997 Master Plan and if so is it available for 
review? 
There is no accompanying text to the Perice Island Master Plan. 
 
Question #8 Can you clarify the tide line being sought, the RFP mentions observable, 
however interpretation of a debris line could be significantly different then an astronomical 
tide? 
Consultants should consult relevant permitting agencies for guidance. 
 
Question #9 Are the project technical specifications to follow the city format? 
Yes 
 
Question #10 Should permitting be required it is assumed the city would be responsible for 
any fees? 
Correct. 
 
Question #11 When is the cut off for questions regarding the RFP? 
Thursday, November 12 at noon with answers provided no later than Friday November 13 at noon on 
the City’s web page under the project heading. 
 



Please acknowledge receipt of this addendum within your proposal, failure to do so may 
subject a proposer to disqualification. 
 
End of Addendum #1 


